
Penguin Class have had lots fun exploring plants in science. We 

have especially enjoyed planting our own seeds to investigate what 

plants need the most to 

In mathematics the pupils have been learning about tempera-

ture, time and capacity. The children have really enjoyed ex-

ploring cold ice and warm pancakes.  

They also loved filling and emptying cups with sand and water 

and comparing them to see which had more water in them. 

Eagle Class have been very busy this half-term. 

In literacy the children have been learning about explanation texts. They have been looking at parts of a flower 

and body parts of different animals. The children have also planted their own seeds and some of them labelled 

parts of their plant. 

Lower Primary News 

In maths penguin class have been fo-

cusing on shape and pattern. We have 

been learning about 2D and 3D 

shapes, describing their properties, 

and sorting them on the basis of one 

or two criteria. We have also been 

using our knowledge of shapes to rec-

ognise, continue and create patterns.   
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Lower Primary News 

 Science has been one of our favourite subjects this half term as we were able to enjoy the good weath-

er to explore and learn all about plants. We now know what a plant needs to grow and what are its 

basic parts, and we felt very proud to see the runner beans that we planted ourselves grow. 

The children have enjoyed learning about instructions 

in Literacy. This term we have been learning how to 

use verbs (‘bossy words’). The children enjoyed fol-

lowing these to make sandwiches and create their 

own instructions!  

Robin Class did a great job at exploring infor-

mation texts this term. We learnt the difference 

between fiction and non-fiction, and we stretched 

our learning by producing our own texts based on 

facts. We also focused on writing lists as well as 

on understanding the different formats between 

these two pieces of writing.  

The children have worked hard learning to apply their maths skills within 

our Humanities topic. The children have explored various mapping skills and 

have learnt to create tally charts of geographical features! 
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